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GIOVANNI IS HONORS PROFESSOR 

Nikki Giovanni, one of the preeminent figures in the 1960s African
American literary renaissance who has achieved international acclaim as 
a poet and essayist and lecturer, will be Visiting Green Professor in 
celebration of Honors Week through Friday. Giovanni, who published 17 
books in 20 years, is professor of English at Virginia Polytechnic 
Institute. 

Her public lectures will be at 3 p.m. tomorrow (Wednesday), when she 
will discuss "The Poetic Tradition of Black America II in Student Center 
Woodson Room, and at 11 a.m. Thursday, when she will address the 29th 
annual TCU Honors Convocation in Ed Landreth Auditorium on "Accepting 
the Challenge: Books, Dreams, and Freedom. 11 

Giovanni was born in Knoxville, TN, to Jones (a probation officer) and 
Yolande Cornelia (a social worker) Giovanni. The family, including an 
older daughter, moved to Cincinnati while Giovanni was still young, but 
she continued to spend much time with her grandmother in Knoxville. In 
her poetry, essays and speeches, Giovanni still celebrates the warmth of 
those formative years. 

She earned her bachelor's degree from Fisk University in 1967 and also 
has attended the University of Pennsylvania and Columbia University. 
Giovanni took her first job in 1968 as assistant professor of black 
studies at Queens College, City University of New York. Her first 
volume of poetry, "Black Feeling, Black Talk, 11 was published that same 
year, followed by "Black Judgement." 

She quickly began to find a place in the movement to raise black 
consciousness through literature. In "Gemini: An Extended Auto
biographical Statement on My First Twenty-five Years of Being a Black 
Poet," she says it was a roommate named Bertha who converted her to 
revolutionary ideals. 

Giovanni was a true conservative, she writes, until Bertha kept asking 
her, "How could black people be conservative? What have they got to 
conserve? And after awhile (realizing that I had absolutely nothing, 
period) I came around." 

(continued) 
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HONORS WEEK (CONTINUED) 

In 1969 Giovanni joined the Rutgers University faculty as associate 
professor of English. Her son Thomas was born that year, an event that 
caused her to re-evaluate her priorities. Her work in the mid-1970s 
reflects that change of focus. In addition to "Gemini," the book of 
autobiographical essays, she published two books of poetry for children 
and two volumes of adult poetry, "My House" and "The Women and the Men." 

As early as 1971, Giovanni began to experiment with sound recording as a 
medium for presenting her poetry. She chose gospel music as a 
background for her first recording, "Truth Is on Its Way," to be sure 
her grandmother would listen to it. The work was the best-selling 
spoken-word album of 1971 and contributed greatly to her fame. 

"Those Who Ride the Night Winds," her 1983 collection of poems, is a 
meditative work with undertones of political activism. Giovanni told a 
1985 interviewer from Contemporary Authors: "What's paramount about the 
black American experience that the world has not yet learned, but I hope 
will, is that we are a forgiving people. I think this is our strength. 
When we talk about Dr. King' s movement, one of the things we talk about, 
of course, is that it was a nonviolent movement. There have been, and 
there probably will be, many, many nonviolent movements. Gandhi's was 
nonviolent, but there was no forgiveness in the Indian movement. 
Therefore there was the split between Pakistan and .India. We had a 
movement that was nonviolent, but the basis of the nonviolence was 
forgiveness." 

Activities Fill Today 

Honors Week activities this afternoon (Tuesday) include Senior Honors 
Project presentations from 2 to 4 p.m. in Tandy Hall 320, a Golden Key 
reception honoring peer educators at 4 p.m. in the Reed Hall Faculty 
Center and an illustrated lecture on "Libraries of Oxford" at 7: 30 p.m. 
in Moudy 141N by Visiting Green Professor D.G. Vaisey, Bodley's 
Librarian at Oxford. 

Following Giovanni's address tomorrow afternoon, a 4 p.m. reception will 
honor Martin Luther King Jr. scholars Laetitia Coleman, senior political 
science major from Fort Worth; Regina Ramos, Santa Fe, NM, junior 
majoring in history; El Paso freshman Alfredo Meneses; sophomore 
business major Thomas Phu of Lafayette, LA; Preea Jernigan, junior from 
Longview majoring in mathematics; Chris Carroll, freshman from Dallas; 
and Fort Worth sophomore Ratree Webb. ' 

Honors Program director David Grant will preside at Thursday's 
convocation, for which 11 a.m. classes will be dismissed. The 
invocation will be given by Andrew Wright, Houston senior and past 
chairman of the Student Honors Cabinet. Herndon Professor of Music 
Emmet Smith will play the processional and postlude. 

Alpha Lambda Delta president Edward Mcclour Jr., freshman from Dallas, 
will announce that honor society's awards, and Vice Chancellor Peggy 
Barr will announce scholarship awards. The 1991 Phi Beta Kappa electees 
will be introduced by Chancellor Bill Tucker. 

( continued) 
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HONORS WEEK (CONTINUED) 

Giovanni will be introduced by Linda Hughes of English, and the 1991 
Faculty Recognition Award will be presented by Student Honors Cabinet 
chairman Stephen Benoit, Fort Worth junior. At 2 p.m. in the living 
room of the Bass Building, Giovanni will continue her discussion with 
students and faculty on "Accepting the Challenge." 

Thomas Wi 11 Speak at Banquet 

The Honors Banquet at 6:30 p.m. Thursday in the Student Center ballroom 
rill be entitled "Shrinks in Paradise," in honor of Roger Thomas of 
psychology, 1990-91 Honors professor. His banquet talk will be entitled 
"A History of the Hawaiian Shirt." 

Chancellor Tucker will present as senior scholars Deena Brodsgaard, 
Waco, art history; Laura Bonds, Fort Worth, studio art; Sherry Jerome, 
Tempe, AZ, ballet and modern dance; Bryan Cannon, Lubbock, biology; Lisa 
Johns, Omaha, accounting; William Swoap, Conroe, finance; Melanie 
Hinten, Bartlesville, OK, management; Ward Ferguson, Thousand Oaks, CA, 
marketing; Stephanie Boade, Bartlesville, biochemistry; Mary Cloninger, 
Elkhorn, NE, chemistry; Carlajo Bonner, Tyler, computer science; Delores 
Key, Fort Worth, design; Jennifer Jesse, Princeton, IL, fashion; Debra 
Yaniko, Roanoke, economics. 

Others are Arny Atwood, Omaha, elementary education; Keith Oglesby, Fort 
Smith, AR, secondary education; Larry Williams, Killeen, physical 
education; Darren Carlton, Wichita Falls, and Leigh Riley, Houston, 
English; Robert Glaze, Garland, and Chris Boggs, Shelbyville, TN, 
environmental science; Sarah Bigger, Mansfield, LA, geology; Steven 
Gandy, Murfreesboro, TN, history; Scott Hunt, Irving, and Jacquie 
Maupin, Oklahoma City, journalism; Christopher Oehrlein, New Orleans, 
mathematics; Michelle Satterelli, Houston, French; Laura Olson, Irving, 
Spanish; Julie Buell, Houston, music. 

Also to be honored are Susan Foster, Fort Worth, nursing; Lora Cecil, 
Fort Worth, nutrition and dietetics; Matthew Vossler, Sugar Land, and 
Wright, philosophy; Douglas Strout, Houston, physics; Cheryl Gaston, 
Portland, political science; Laura Wolff, Niceville, FL, neuroscience; 
Jean Cody, Fort Worth, psychology; Christopher Martin, Spring, radio-TV
film; Kenneth McKenzie, Arlington, religion-studies; Laura Whitworth, 
Maumelle, AR, social work; Devera Bear, Dallas, sociology; Jacqueline 
Green, Mission Hills, KS, communication in human relations; Paula Price, 
Richardson, speech-language pathology; and Jennifer Jegers, Apple 
Valley, MN, theatre. 

Ernest Couch, president of the TCU chapter of Sigma Xi, will present the 
Sigma Xi Award to the outstanding senior in science, and Bob Doran, who 
heads the Phi Beta Kappa chapter here, will present the Phi Beta Kappa 
Award to the outstanding senior in liberal studies. Final recognition 
of the evening will be the Boller Award for the outstanding senior 
honors project presentation, to be given by David. 
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BRITE STUDENTS HEAD NATIONAL GROUP 

Lonnie Woods, who is scheduled to earn his Master of Divinity degree 
from Brite next month, has been elected president of the National 
Association of Black Seminarians, which will meet in the Metroplex for 
the first time next spring. 

Woods, of Fort Worth, graduated from TCU in 1974 and earned a law degree 
from the University of Texas. Named to assist him as Southwest regional 
vice president of the association was Michael Evans, also a Brite M.Div. 
student. Evans is a University of Texas-Arlington graduate. The 
seminary"s annual conference, usually held during spring break, will be 
co-sponsored in 1992 by Brite and SMU's Perkins School of Theology. 

*** *** *** 

MORT AR BOARD HONOR SOCIETY INITIATES 35 

Thirty-five students were initiated into Mortar Board Sunday. Members of 
the honor society were selected on the basis of scholarship, leadership 
and contribution to the campus cormnunity. 

Those initiated from AddRan College included Steve Benoit, psychology; 
Matt Conrad, chemistry; Andrea Dennis, psychology; Sara Galloway, 
English; Marguerite Elaine Garrison, psychology; Dan Gurley, chemistry; 
and Mimi Hester, political science. Others from AddRan were Mike Howell, 
environmental science/political science; Edie Hutton, psychology/social 
work; Shannon Luttrell, biology; Beth Monach, psychology; Wendy Moore, 
psychology; and Julie Parker, English. 

Also from AddRan were Jane Peters, biology; Virginia Ridgley, English 
and political science; Jonathan Sherman, economics/ Spanish; Scott 
Siegwald, environmental science; Terri Stern, nutrition/dietetics; 
Gracie Westbrook, neuroscience; Sara Wilson, liberal studies; and Karen 
Yeh,chemistry. Initiates from the Neeley School of Business were Ronna 
Caruthers, accounting; Kyle Kight, finance; Robert Clancy, marketing; 
Ernie Ross, marketing; and Jeff Sherman, finance. 

Those from the College of Fine Arts and Communication were Jon Buell, 
communication graphics; Rick Hogrefe, speech communication; Krista Lang, 
music education; Mendi Laudt, speech/language pathology; and Carrie 
Robinson, communication graphics. Others included Jenny Smith, 
radio/television/film; Wendi Taylor, advertising/public relations; 
Jennifer Burgess, communication in human relations; and Jerelyn 
Cunningham, interior design. 

*** *** *** 
JUST A REMINDER. .. 

... that reservations for this evening's live satellite broadcast, 
"Children in Poverty: What's To Be Done?," can be made by calling Ext. 
7632. The 6:30-8 p.m. debate is open to faculty and staff members as 
well as students and will be presented by TAGER-TV/Telecommunications in 
Room 134 of Dan Rogers Hall. 
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28 SENIORS SHOWING INTERIOR DESIGNS 

Works by eight interior design students are being shown throughout this 
week in the Student Center lounge. The volunteer senior showing includes 
efforts from their four- to five-year undergraduate careers. 

The annual exhibition is intended to honor the seniors and to acquaint 
the campus community with their work, according to Assistant Professor 
Fred Oberkircher. Another purpose is to involve professional designers 
with TCU' s program. 

Displaying samples of their works will be Mary Allen, Melissa Andrain, 
Karen Berringer, Becky Boyle, Michele Brown, Linda Jenkins, Glenn Lacy 
and Delores Key, the department"s senior scholar. 

A by-invitation event at 6 p.m. today will be both a combination opening 
reception and meeting of the Fort Worth chapter of the American Society 
of Interior Designers. The professional design community and internship 
sponsors are among those invited. 

EDUCATOR IS GREEN PROFESSOR 

Dr. David L. Clark, nationally known specialist in the fields of 
educational administration and school reform, is Visiting Green 
Professor here through Friday. The professor of educ at ion at the 
University of North Carolina will present a free, public lecture at 6 
p.m. tomorrow (Wednesday) in the Sid Richardson board room on 
"Unrealistic Expectations in the Educational Reform Movement." 

A graduate of State University of New York at Albany who earned the 
master's degree there and the doctorate in education from Teachers 
College at Columbia University, Clark began his career as a research 
assistant and a field representative for the New York State Teachers 
Association. After serving as assistant to the superintendent of the 
Garden City, NY, public schools in 1956-58, he became research 
coordinator for the U.S. Off ice of Educ at ion Cooperative Research 
Program. He directed that program from 1959 to 1962. 

Clark has been professor and associate dean of education at Ohio State 
University, dean of the School of Education at Indiana University and 
William Clay Parrish Jr. Professor · at University of Virginia Curry 
School of Education. He also has served as executive director of the 
National Policy Board on Educational Administration. 

He has co-authored a number of books and research studies on educational 
administration, educational research, women in higher education, federal 
education policy and educational organizations. 

A member of editorial boards of several education journals, Clark also 
has served as vice president of the American Educational Research 
Association and as chairman of the research advisory committee for Phi 
Delta Kappa. He formerly chaired the national advisory committee of 
Vanderbilt University"s John F. Kennedy Center for Research on Education 
and Human Development and has been external evaluator for the Center for 
the Study of Writing at the University of California at Berkeley. 
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BRITE CHOOSES THREE FACULTY 

Brite Divinity School has announced the hiring of three new faculty 
members -- a popular Fort Worth minister, a returning historian and the 
first Southern Baptist to hold a full-time professorship at the 
seminary. All appointments are effective with the beginning of the fall 
1991 semester in August. 

Bryan G. Feille, senior minister at South Hills Christian Church since 
1980, has been named Harold Glen Brown Lecturer in Pastoral Ministry and 
director of the Doctor of Ministry Program. After serving on the 
faculties of Pacific School of Religion and Graduate Theological Union 
in Berkeley, CA, for six years, Jim Duke is returning to the Brite 
faculty as professor of history of Christianity and Christian thought. 
Jim previously had taught here from 1976 to 1985. New professor of 
pastoral care and counseling is Andrew D. Lester, who has been professor 
of the psychology of religion at Southern Baptist Theological Seminary 
in Louisville, KY, since 1977. 

Bryan, a TCU graduate in religion and philosophy, earned both Master of 
Divinity and Doctor of Ministry degrees from Brite. Prior to his South 
Hills ministry, he had been associate regional minister for the 
Christian Church in the Southwest from 1978 to 1980 and associate 
minister of First Christian Church at Wichita Falls in 1974-78. He was 
associate minister and interim executive director of Fort Worth Area 
Council of Churches from 1971 to ·1973. 

Jim earned his B.A. in history from the University of Maryland and three 
graduate degrees from Vanderbilt Divinity School, including the Ph.D. in 

· the history of Christian thought. He taught at St. Luke's Episcopal 
Seminary of University of the South, at Vanderbilt and at the University 
of Montana before coming to Brite the first time. A member of Phi Beta 
Kappa, he was an invited participant in the 1990 Scholars Press Workshop 
for Editors and in the Internationaler Schleiermacher Kongeress in 
Berlin and has been a guest professor at the University of Munich. He 
frequently writes and edits articles for such journals as Encounter, 
Mid-Stream, Religious Studies Review, Impact, Journal of the American 
Academy of Religion, Church History, Interpretation and Modern 
Churchman. 

Lester graduated from Mississippi College in Clinton, then earned B.D. 
and Ph.D. degrees from Southern Baptist. He also has taken clinical 
pastoral counseling training at a number of Louisville hospitals and at 
Personal Counseling Service in Clarksville, IN. Lester was pastor of 
Buena Vista Baptist Church in Bryantsville, KY, and youth minister at 
Baptist churches in Jackson and Washington, MS, and in Memphis before he 
began his teaching career. He has been a visiting professor at Wake 
Forest University and its Southeastern Baptist Theological Seminary. He 
is the author or editor of a number of books on pastoral care, children 
in crisis and aging parents. He currently is writing two books, 
11 Pastoral Care of the Angry Person II and II Hope and Pastoral Care." 
Lester and his wife, Judy, frequently lead workshops and retreats 
focusing on family issues. 



TCU BULLETIN /7 

WALKER PROFESSORSHIP ANNOUNCED 

Establishment of a Brite professorship in preaching to honor the late 
Dr. Granville T. Walker and his wife, Erline Walker, was announced by 
Gilbert Davis, TCU director of church relations, to the seminary's board 
of trustees at a recent meeting. The $400,000 professorship was 
established by the board of the Granville and Erline Walker Ministerial 
Scholarship Foundation. 

A graduate of TCU and Brite who also held Bachelor of Divinity and Ph.D. 
degrees from Yale, Dr. Walker chaired the TCU religion department for a 
time before becoming pastor of University Christian Church in 1943. By 
the time of his retirement 30 years later, the church had more than 
quadrupled its membership and had enlarged its facilities three times. 
A former president of the International Convention of Christian Churches 
(Disciples of Christ), he also directed its Commission on Brotherhood 
Restructure. He had been a member of both the Brite and TCU boards of 
trustees. Mrs. Walker also holds TCU bachelor's and master's degrees. 

The Walker ministerial scholarship foundation was begun 35 years ago by 
Flem and Lucille Hall, members of University Christian, to assist in 
training superior preachers. The foundation was formed in his name, 
according to its brochure, "because he exemplifies preaching which 
appeals to the intellect as well as to the heart." 

The Brite board approved a $3.2 million budget for 1991-92, up from the 
current year's budget of $2,978,000. Most of the increases will go to 
financial aid for an expected larger student body, Dean Leo Perdue said. 

He also reported to the Brite board that. after six years of declining 
enrollments, the number of students has increased from 168 in the spring 
of 1990 to 185 this spring. Brite admitted a total of 101 new students 
this year, he said, and applications for 1991 are strong. Of the 101 
new students, however, only 32 are Disciples. The dean said Brite 
admitted more United Methodists than Disciples. He reported that, while 
538 Disciples were enrolled in U.S. seminaries in 1984, only 388 
Disciples attended seminary last year. 

"Our efforts at Brite are presently concentrating on the establishment 
of a network of 12 Brite graduates living in Disciples population areas 
throughout the country," the dean said. "These graduates will come to 
Brite this fall, undergo an orientation program, meet our students, 
faculty and staff and return home with videos and literature about our 
seminary. Their job will be to help us identify qualified people in 
their areas, especially Disciples, who are interested in full-time 
ministry." 

Five members re-elected to the Brite board were Dr. Michael Saenz and 
Dr. Eugene Brice of Fort Worth, Dr. Mary Louise Rowand of Dallas, Dr. 
Arthur Digby of Arlington and Ralph Hooks of Abilene. 

*** *** *** 

PROGRAM TO EXPLORE EA TING DISORDERS 

"Eating Disorders" will be the topic of a Campus Mentor event tomorrow 
(Wednesday). Linda Buchanon from Care Unit will speak at 4 p.m. in 
Student Center 204. · 
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PRESS TO GNE MANUSCRIPT PRIZE 

An annual prize for an outstanding unpublished scholarly nonfiction 
manuscript dealing with the literature and history of the Southwest has 
been inaugurated by TCU Press. As yet unnamed, the prize carries with it 
a cash award of $1,000. The manuscript chosen by the committee also 
will be submitted to expert readers as part of the pre-publication 
process. Revisions and corrections may be suggested before the 
manuscript is accepted for publication, said Press director Judy Alter. 

Submission of manuscripts of no less than 150 nor more than 300 double- · 
spaced pages is requested by Jan. 1, 1992. Manuscripts should follow 
The Chicago Manual of Style. Authors submitting their manuscripts to 
the TCU Press competition are expected to refrain from submitting them 
elsewhere until the award is announced. The prize will be awarded April 
1, 1992. Persons submitting manuscripts should mark them clearly f or 
competition. 

Members of the Tcu' Press Editorial Advisory Board will serve as judges, 
and the award may be withheld in any given year if no entry meets the 
standards of the committee. Manuscripts cannot be returned unless 
accompanied by postage. 

*** *** *** 

PATTISON, LANE NAMED EDITORS 

Senior Patricia Pattison of Fort Worth and junior Cason Lane of Metarie , 
LA, will edit the University's student newspaper and magazine, 
respectively, during the fall semester. They were chosen for the 
positions following interviews at the April 8 publications committee 
meeting. Also named to publications positions were Piper Edmondson, 
junior advertising /public relations major from Kingwood who will be 
advertising manager for the Daily Skiff. 

Patti, currently assignments editor for the Daily Skiff, is the 1990 
recipient of the Dan Jenkins Sportswriting Scholarship and received the 
mark of excellence regional award for opinion writing from the Society 
of Professional Journalists. Majoring in news editorial and religion
studies, she has been columnist and reporter for the campus paper. She 
also has been president and vice president of the Campus Christian 
Community and currently serves as a campus mentor, member of Intercom 
and on the student-trustee relations committee. 

To be the fall editor of Image magazine, Cason is majoring in news 
editorial. He has been a reporter for both the student newspaper and 
magazine. He has been editor of the paper"s Mosaic section. 

*** *** *** 

HOUSTON ALUMNI HELP WITH OLYMPICS 

Members of the Houston Young Alumni Association in conjunction with that 
city ' s alumni chapter will be buddy volunteers for the Texas Special 
Olympics spring games. The events will be held Saturday at Alief 
Stadium beginning at 8 a.m. Coordinating the effort are Carole Scharth 
Parker, Class of '86, and Brenda Beil Payne, Class of '83. 
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NOTED THEORIST TO BE VISITING PROFESSOR 

P~sicist Martin Gutzwiller, widely recognized as a theorist who has 
made significant contributions in solid state physics and dynamical 
theory, will present three public lectures on campus next week while he 
is a Visiting Green Professor hosted by the physics department. 

On Apri 1 22 he will discuss "Is There Chaos on the Atomic Scale?" at a 
7:30 p.m. event co-sponsored by Sigma Xi in Lecture Hall 4 of Sid 
Richardson Building . "What Is Quantum Chaos?" will be his topic for a 
3:30 p . m. lecture April 23 in Lecture Hall 3. At 3 p.m. April 24 he 
will discuss "Multifractals and Hamiltonian Systems" in Sid Richardson, 
Room 360. 

Formerly an adjunct professor at Columbia University's School of 
Engineering, Gutzwiller is a native of Switzerland and was educated 
there and in Germany. He completed the bachelor"s degree at the Federal 
Institute of Technology in Zurich, where he has been a visiting 
professor. Also a visiting professor at the University of Paris, he 
completed his thesis under the direction of Wolfgang Pauli on "Quantum 
Theory of Fields in Curved Space." 

Gut zwiller, holder of the Ph.D. degree from the University of Kansas, 
worked in microwave engineering in Switzerland before joining Shell Oil 
Company's geophysics research laboratory in Houston in 1953. Formerly 
with Brown Boveri in Baden, Germany, and IBM in Zurich, he was director 
of the general sciences department at the IBM Research Center in 
Yorktown Heights, where he currently is a research staff member. 
Gutzwiller is well known for his publications on quantum mechanics and 
solid state physics as well as his recent book entitled "Chaos . " 

SYMPHONY TO PLAY APRIL 22 

The TCU Symphony, conducted by Kurt Sprenger, will range from spring to 
winter in musical subjects for its closing spring' concert at 8 p.m. 
April 22 in Ed Landreth Auditorium. 

The program will open with "Appalachian Spring," composed by Aaron 
Copland for the late Martha Graham in the mid-1940s. The orchestra also 
will play Beethbven's "Prometheus" Overture and Pavane by Gabriel Faure. 
On the final number, The Winter from Antonio Vivaldi's "Four Seasons," 
the symphony will play sans conductor as Kurt performs the violin solo. 

*** *** *** 

STUDIO ART SHOW OPENS APRIL 22 

Three photographers and four painters will exhibit their favorite works 
April 22-26 in the Bachelor of Fine Arts senior studio art show . 
Opening reception will be held from 6 to 8 p.m. April 22 in Moudy 
Building Exhibition Hall. Subsequent hours are from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
daily. The artists include four from Fort Worth -- Mark Cude and Laura 
Bonds, both painters; and photographers Sandra Lord and Mike Rayburne 
II. Also showing photographs will be Julie Lane of Weatherford. Other 
painters are Marilee Heckerman of Piqua, OH, and Ashley Garretson of New 
Orleans . 
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FORMER TRUSTEE DIES 

JoAnn Moore of Midland, former trustee and now honorary trustee and the 
wife of Brite board chairman Wayne Moore, died April 8 in Dallas. 
Chancellor Bill Tucker conducted funeral services April 11 in Midland's 
First Christian Church, where the Moores have been leaders. 

Mrs. Moore, a TCU alumna, and her husband established an endowment fund 
at Brite in 1976. A major interest of Mrs. Moore"s was in helping 
promising young ministers to serve in small West Texas churches. The 
Pearl and Joe Montgomery Ministerial Subsidy Fund, named for her 
parents, provides the opportunity for ministers who exhibit potential to 
develop their preaching skills as well as pastoral responsibilities in a 
small church without the financial sacrifice that is often entailed. 

*** *** *** 

CRAIN NAMED TRUMAN SCHOLAR 

Cindy Crain of Burleson, a junior majoring in finance, is TCU's newest 
Harry S. Truman Scholar, one of 70 in the nation announced recently. 
The scholarship is worth up to $30,000 for her last semesters in college 
and for graduate school. 

Crain, mother of two pre-schoolers, transferred to TCU from Tarrant 
County Junior College. She is on the board of directors of the League 
of Women Voters of Tarrant County and is a member of Texas Democratic 
Women and Texans for Recycling. As a work/study employee here, she 
coordinates newsprint recycling for the ECO hut. 

Truman applicants must be undergraduates with demonstrated leadership 
potential, high academic achievement and a desire to pursue a career in 
public service. All applicants had to write essays based on ideas for 
the future. 

Not surprisingly, Crain addressed the issue of child care. Her 
suggestion was that single mothers without money to go to school could 
work at the day care center where their children attended and be paid 
through work/study. Even though the children would receive free day 
care, she pointed out, the center would benefit by having to pay only 20 
percent of the mother"s salary, with the federal government paying the 
rest. 

*** *** *** 

SEWELL IS WOMAN'S CLUB HEAD 

Deanie Sewell of the Controller's Office was installed last week as 
president of TCU Woman's Club. She succeeds Helen Goldbeck, who was 
selected as parliamentarian of the group. 

Other new officers are Judy Alter, first vice president; Mary Alice 
Oatman, second vice president; Lois Banta, third vice president; Joyce 
Raessler, secretary; Alice Gibson, corresponding secretary; Helen 
Martin, treasurer; and Mary Beth Wortham, historian. 
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BOLEN ACCEPTS THREE-YEAR APPOINTMENT 

Fort Worth Mayor Bob Bolen will begin his three-year appointment as 
senior adviser to the chancellor with the opening of the 1991 fall 
semester. The half-time position was announced by Dr. Bill Tucker at an 
April 8 news conference in the mayor's office. 

"Mayor Bolen has been and is a very strong leader in our community. His 
work here has earned him national prominence," said Chancellor Tucker. 
"He will make a powerful and absolutely unique contribution to the life 
of the University." 

Serving as executive-in-residence in the M.J. Neeley School of Business 
will be Mayor Bolen's first assignment. His duties will include both 
teaching and counseling with students who are aiming toward careers in 
business and industry as well as assisting the Tandy American Enterprise 
Center in building and marketing an executive education consortium. 

*** *** *** 

EARLY MUSIC CONCERT IS APRIL 21 

Harriet Risk Woldt of music, who was instrumental in founding Fort Worth 
Early Music, invites her TCU friends to "Hidden Treasures of the 
Baroque," an early music concert to be presented at 2:30 p.m. Sunday in 
the Great Hall of the Texas Boys Choir, located near the Hulen Street 
post office. Admission will be $5 ($3 for students and senior 
citizens). The concert will include works by Gibbons, Locke, Leclair 
and Telemann, and guest soprano will be Lynda Poston-Smith, faculty 
member at Southwestern Baptist Theological Seminary. 

*** *** *** 

ENSEMBLE FEATURES 'RHAPSODY IN BLUE' 

When George Gershwin's "Rhapsody in Blue" premiered Feb. 12, 1924, in 
New York's Aeolian Hall, it was the centerpiece of a band program. The 
same thing will happen Friday in Ed Landreth Auditorium in an 8 p.m. 
performance by the TCU Wind Ensemble. Through the intervening 67 years, 
"Rhapsody in Blue" has been performed by countless symphony orchestras 
all over the world, but rarely has it been heard in the form in which it 
was composed for.Paul Whiteman and his jazz-style band. 

Bob Blanton, director of bands, spent anxious hours tracking down 
Gershwin"s first arrangement of the rhapsody. The original is now in 
the Library of Congress, but Bob finally located an agent who rented TCU 
a facsimile. 

Gershwin, who always claimed the complete construction of the rhapsody 
came to him as he was riding on a train to Boston, wrote it down in only 
three weeks, leaving out some of the solo piano figurations that he 
improvised at the opening concert. The facsimile is still sketchy, Bob 
said, and TCU pianist Tamas Ungar also will be called on for some 
irrprovisation as he performs the piano solo. 

The concert also will include the Overture to •candide" by Leonard 
Bernstein, two Chorale Preludes by Brahms and "La Procession du Rocio• 
by Joaquin Turina. 
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NOTES ON FOLKS 

An article entitled "The Extraordinary Educational Attainment of Asian
Americans: A Search for Historical Evidence and Explanations" by 
Charles Hirschman (University of Washington) and MORRISON WONG 
(sociology) appears in the fifth edition (1991) of "Majority and 
Minority: The Dynamics of Race and Ethnicity in American Life," edited 
by Norman R. Yetman. This article is a reprint of one which appeared in 
Social Forces in 1986. 

The geology department was well represented at a symposium '·on "Petrolewn 
Reservoir Geology in the Southern Midcontinent" recently in Norman, OK. 
Sponsored by the U.S. Department of Energy and the Oklahoma Geological 
Survey, the program examined ways of enhancing domestic oil production 
in this region. NOWELL DONOVAN, KEN MORGAN and graduate students .fil:.QTI 
WHITE and MIKE STEPHENSON presented a paper "Distribution and 
Orientation of Arbuckle Group Fracture Patterns in the Slick Hills and 
Arbuckle Mountains, Southern Oklahoma: An Analogue for Fractured 
Arbuckle Reservoirs." 

In addition, Nowell and graduate student TODD BUTAUD discussed "The 
Influence of Provenance on the Diagenetic History of Pennsylvanian and 
Permian Detrital Reservoirs in the Southern Oklahoma Aulacogen." 

Over spring break, JOHN BREYER (geology) spent five days on the 
Kaiparowits Plateau in southern Utah climbing over coal-bearing strata 
as a participant in a field workshop sponsored by the United States 
Geological Survey. He is working with geologists in the survey's Branch 
of Coal Geology on research projects probing the geologic controls on 
the distribution of coal. 

John also attended a two-day conference sponsored by the Sloan 
Foundation on teaching quantitative reasoning and concepts underlying 
modern technology to undergraduates. 

ART BERLINER (emeritus, social work) provided the keynote address and 
moderated panel discussions at an all-day workshop on social work ethics 
at Baylor University March 22. 

RALPH CARTER (political science) presented a paper on "Economic 
Representation and Defense Spending, 1981-1986" at the annual meeting of 
the International Studies Association in Vancouver. Ralph, who also 
chaired one panel and served as a discussant on another, was elected 
vice chair of ISA's Foreign Policy Analysis Section. He will serve as 
program director for the section's panels at next year's annual meeting 
in Washington, DC, and will serve on the program committee for the 
overall conference. Ralph automatically will become section chair for 
the 1992-93 academic year. 

A review by LINDA HUGHES (English) of the book "The Victorian Poet: 
Poetics and Persona" appears in the spring 1991 issue of Victorian 
Periodicals Review. 
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MORE NOTES ON FOLKS 

DANNY BAKER, senior music education major and a voice student of VINCE 
RU;SO, has landed the role of Rolf in "The Sound of Music" at Struthers 
Library Theatre in Warren, PA, this summer. Stephen Pickover, assistant 
stage manager of the Metropolitan Opera who taught musical theatre at 
here last fall, is artistic director of the Warren theatre and 
encouraged Danny to apply there. 

RHONDA KEEN-PAYNE (nursing) was presented the Harold Evans Memorial 
Teacher of the Year honors during the recent biennial conference of the 
Texas League for Nursing. In her acceptance comments, she shared the 
honor with several of her Harris College colleagues and TCU for the 
supporting environment and scholarly encouragement she received. 

WILLIE MARTINEZ, a graduate organ student of EMMET SMITH, won the Fort 
Worth American Guild of Organists' recent playing competition and will 
perform in four-state regional competition in Austin in June. Willie, 
who earned his undergraduate degree here in 1988, was awarded a 
Fulbright Scholarship to study organ at the Robert Schumann Conservatory 
in Dusseldorf, Germany, the following year, then returned here for 
graduate work with Emmet. He will receive his master's in May. 

RUTH WHITLOCK (music) was a member of a Southern Association team which 
convened in Fort Worth March 12-13 to evaluate accreditation status of 
O.D. Wyatt High School. She served on committees assigned to assess the 
quality of the music department and the organizational administration of 
the school. 

Dean PAT SCEARSE (nursing) recently was elected president of the Texas 
Council of Deans and Directors of Schools of Nursing. The group, 
composed of 70 nurse educators, meets semiannually in Austin to discuss 
mutual concerns and challenges facing nursing programs in Texas and to 
receive reports from directors of the Texas State Board of Nurse 
Examiners and the Texas Nurse Association. 

BONNIE MELHART (computer science) was a panelist at the ACM' s 19th 
annual Computer Conference March 5-7 in San Antonio. The panel, 
"Involving Minorities and Women in the Computer Science Profession," 
focused on the absence of minorities and women in computer science and 
emphasized ways to encourage participation in graduate programs in 
particular. Bonnie specifically addressed the role of the ACM in 
developing mentoring projects, providing role models, improving teacher 
training and combating discrimination. 

Computer scientists JAMES COMER (contest finals director), TOM NUTE 
(judge) and DICK RINEWALT (assistant chief judge) participated in the 
15th annual ACM Scholastic Programming Contest Finals sponsored by AT&T 
Computer Systems March 6 in San Antonio. Teams from 25 universities in 
the United States, Canada, Europe, Far East and South Pacific 
participated in the contest. The contest control software (NRCEP) was 
written by STEVE DEVOLL, an undergraduate student in the computer 
science department, under the supervision of CRAIG MORGENSTERN. 
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MORE NOTES ON FOLKS 

MAURICIO PAPINI (psychology) was invited to give a talk at the 
Department of Psychology at the University of Texas at Austin March 27 
on the topic "Comparative Research on the Paradoxical Effects of 
Reward." 

RALPH GUENTHER (emeritus, music) lectured recently before the Seattle 
Flute Society on the general subjects of flute teaching, technique and 
performance. On the program also was a recital of some of Ralph's 
published compositions for flute, both solos and ensembles, performed by 
students of various Seattle area teachers. Ralph also performed two of 
his solo compositions. 

Sympathy is expressed to C. A. QUARLES (physics), whose mother, 
Marguerite 'v. Quarles, died April 7. Services were conducted April 10 
at St. Andrew Catholic Church. 

PUNCH SHAW (radio-TV-film) presented a paper, "MTV and Post-modernism: 
What's in a Name," at the Popular Culture Association annual conference 
in San Antonio March 27-30 .- His paper was an examination of a 
particular MTV program, "Postmodern MTV," to understand better how MTV 
defines postmodernism and how the network's views may be influencing its 
audience's understanding of postmodernism. 

April 8 may have been just another Monday for some faculty members, but 
for LAURA TALBOT (nursing) it was a great day! It was her first day 
back in classes after being called up in the reserves for Operation 
Desert Storm. She had been gone since Jan. 23. 

*** *** *** 

CLASSIFIED: 

FOR SALE: Assorted gymnastics equipment. 
department, Ext. 7665, for details. 

Contact physical education 

FOR SALE: 1989 GMC S-15 Sierra Classic, black extended cab, five-speed, 
six cylinders, power, cruise, has less than 10,000 miles; $9,800, 
negotiable. Call 737-0616 after 5 p.m. 

FOR SALE: Junior golf clubs with 6arrier; $65. 
Ext. 7836. 

Call Gloria Kelley, 

FOR SALE: 2-1-1 house at 3126 Wabash; washer/dryer connections; one 
block from TCU campus; $49,500. Call 924-2620. 

FOR SALE AT SACRIFICE: Custom-built 3-2-2 home in Candle Ridge by owner, 
former General Dynamics employee; large brick fireplace, miniblinds and 
ceiling fans, Energy Plus, security lighting; fully sodded/landscaped 
yard; large master bath with skylight and six-jet marble jacuzzi; Jenn
Air kitchen (five appliances); covered patio; sealed driveway and walks; 
close to shopping and schools; assumable FHA loan. Call 292-8115. 
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CALENDER OF EVENTS 

~ril 16 --Contemporary Music Festival orchestra reading sessions by Fort Worth 
Chamber Orchestra and TCU Orchestra, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 10 a.m. 
and 2 p.m. 

--Honors Week senior honors presentations, Tandy 320, 2-4 p.m. 
--Baseball, TCU-Dallas Baptist, TCU baseball diamond, 3 p.m. 
--Live satellite broadcast, "Children in Poverty: What's to be done?", 

Dan Rogers 134, 6:30-8 p.m. Call Ext. 7632. 
--Lecture by Bodley's Librarian D.G. Vaisey of University of Oxford 

(England) on "From Columbus to Computers: 500 Years of the Library and 
the University," Moudy 141N, 7:30 p.m. 

--Contemporary Music Festival chamber concert, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 8 
p.m. 

~ril 17 --Honors Week address, "The Poe'tic Tradition of Black America," by 
Visiting Green Honors Professor Nikki Giovanni, Student Center Woodson 
Room, 3 p.m., followed by a 4 p.m. reception honoring TCU's Martin 
Luther King Jr. Scholars. 

--Retirement-Service Recognition Awards, Student Center ballroom, 
reception at 3 p.m., program at 3:30 p.m. 

--Contemporary Music Festival viola recital by George Rosenbaum, Moudy 
Building Room 141 North, 4 p.m. 

--Lecture, "Unrealistic Expectations in the Educational Reform Movement," 
Visiting ·Green Professor Dr. David L. Clark of the University of North 
Carolina, Richardson board room, 6 p.m. 

--Contemporary Music Festival concert performed by the TCU Symphony and 
TCU Wind Ensemble, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 8 p.m. 

ril 18 --Honors Week convocation, address by award-winning poet Nikki Giovanni, 
"Accepting the Challenge: Books, Dreams, and Freedom," Ed Landreth 
Auditorium, 11 a.m. Giovanni will discuss her topic further with 
students and faculty at a forum in the Bass Building living room at 2 
p . m. 

--Contemporary Music Festival concert by TCU student composers and 
performers, Moudy 141N, 3 p . m. 

--Contemporary Music Festival concert by the TCU Trio with clarinetist 
Gary Whitman and oboist Robin Hough, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 8 p.rn. 

ril 19 --Biology Seminar: "Hormonal Regulation of Reproduction in Crustacea," 
David W. Borst of Illinois State University, Sid W. Richardson Lecture 
Hall 4, noon. 

--TCU Wind Ensemble concert, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 8 p.rn. 

ril 22 --Bachelor of Fine Arts senior studio art showing, Moudy Exhibition Hall, 
through April 26, open 11 a.m.-6 p.m. Monday, 11 a.rn.-4 p.m. Tuesday 
through Friday. 

--Lecture on "Is There Chaos on the Atomic Scale?" by Visiting Green 
Professor Martin Gutzwiller of IBM, Sid Richardson Lecture Hall 4, 7:30 
p . rn . 

--Monday at TCU. 
--TCU Symphony concert, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 8 p.m. 

ril 23 --Lecture, "What Is Quantum Chaos?", Visiting Green Professor Martin 
Gutzwiller of IBM, Sid Richardson Lecture Hall 3, 3:30 p.rn. 
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OFFICIAL ABSENCES April 10 1 1991 

Students listed below must make up any class assignments that were missed. 
It is the responsibilit y of the student to a rran ge with his/her professor for 
the make-up. If you have any question s , call 921-7855. 

Dance student s who participated in th e American College Dance Festival at Texas 
Woman's University in Dent on 2 April 3-6: 
Adams, Michelle Holmes, Kelly Gustas, Deborah Coomer, Heather 
Adcock, Alexia Harris, Andrea Milling, Stephanie Hill, Mary 
Brooks, Stephani e Jerome, Sherry Py lipow, Sandra Pryor, Emily 
Draskovic, Lisa Kerkhoff, Cari Sheahan, Kelli 

Outdoor track team members who missed classes April 12 to participate in the 
UCLA Quadrangul ar at Los Angeles: 
Beckman, Andrew 
Gardiner, Charles 
Gerard, Matthew 
Heard , Michae l 
McHanus, James 
Baker, Kim 
Coleman, Robin 
Colemai,Jacquinette 

Johnson, Carey 
LeGros, Glen 
Martin, Tim 
McKenzie, John 
Redmon, Raymond 
Franklin, Sonja 
Lampkin, Joi 
Hoon, Antoinette 

Mickan, Randy 
Nichols, J ohn 
Pickett, Keith 
Porter, Horatio 
Wri ght, Ralston 
Stewart, Michelle 
Stee'n , Natalie 
Dowell, Veronica 

Riddle, Greg ory 
Texada, David 

Wellmann,Rodney 
Reynolds, Jordan 
Sythes, Toni 
Frederick, Eric 
Schuetzeberg, Chloe 

Baseball team members who missed classes after 11 a . m. , April 9 to participate 
in a game at University Texas at Ar lington: 

Faulkner, David Losa, Michael 
David Firestone, Bradley Macko, Michael 

Hinojosa, Ricardo Malone, Andrew 

Barr, Travis 
Bentancourt, 
Caple, Kyle 
Chalk, Scott 
Dobson, Joel 
Eddy, Christopher 

Johns, Robert Mock, Jonathan 
Johns on, Robert Peters, Rick 
Jordan, Robert Rudis, Mark 

Farmer, Craig Laidley, Kemp 

Shope, Jared 
Shoptaw, Britt 
Sullivan, Scott 
Thomsen, Chris 
Townsley, Clay 
Turner, John 

Students who participated in a lobbying effort for the TEG program at the Legislature 
in Austin on April 10: 
Bierwirth, Kim 
Donowho, Bret S. 

Garrison, Elaine 
Hayes, Heather 

Kansara, Kaushika Padilla, Nick 
Monroe, Nata l ie R. Ross, Ernest 

Women's tennis team members who missed classes after 12 noon on Apri l 18 and 
on April 19 to participate in Southwest Confer ence Championships at College Station : 
Beard, Lisa 
Martin, Teri Ann 

Hooson, Karen 
Smith, Leigh Ann 

Pace, Gina Stark, Judy 
Terrell, Nancy VanOverloop,Margot 

IFC and Panhellenic officers who attended Western Region Greek Conference leadership 
conven tion in San Franciso on April 4 , after 11 a.m., until April 8 at 9 a.m. : 
Chesney, Robert Johnston, Jennifer Plengemeir, Lorie Russell, Mar 
Davis, Kimberly McKenzie, Terry Potter, Watson Snyder, Steve 
Green, Samantha 

Resident Assistants who attended the Southwest Association of Resident Assistants 
Conference on April 12-14 1 in Lubbock: 
Boade, Stephanie Leu, Barbara 
Corbett, Kristin Luttrell, Holly 
Dye, Erica Martin, Kathleen 
Gilbert, Shana Monach, Beth 
Kansara, Kaushika Mulvey, Jana 
Langer, Angela Ramos, Gina 

Robinson, Jill 
Shore, Tas 
Swayzee, Tiffany 
Turman, Sara 
Kelly, Chris 
Phu, Thomas 

Ruesy, Mike 
Scholle, Pete 
Walters, Ben 
Ward, Chris 

Students who attended the Pre-Law field trip to the University of Texas, April 5 
Klein, Jennifer Alverado, Stephanie 

Students who attended a Leadership Reception in the Chancellor's home beginning 
at 3 p .m . and ending at 4 p.m. April 11: 
Hall, Jennifer Starke, Kristina Frank, Andrea Ross, Catharine 

Students in the JOUR 4703 will go to Amarillo for the Am.Advertising Fed.10th Dist. 
Convention to compete in the AAF Ntl.Student Advert Competition Ap 17-19: 
Brown, Kate Kime, Sherylynn Schmidt, Linda Stroud, Susanna 
Echols, Kristi Maestri, Melissa 

Students involved in Education Presentations at the following times, dates and places: 
April 5 at Morris Elementary, Lake Worth, 12 :45 - 3 : 15p.m: 
Louden, Keith Luttrell, Shannon Patterson, Lauren Thompson, Alicia 
April 8 at Crowley HS, 8 a.m. - 11:30 p.m. 
Ivester, Tom Grim, Bob Pilatovsky, Sherry 
April 10 at No rth Hi Mount Elementary, 1;30 - 3:30 p.m.: 
Boade, Stephanie Loucks, Patrick Russell, Marnie Westbrook, Gracie 
Carlton , Darren 
April 10 at Hommel Elementary, 1 :30 - 3:30 p.m.: 
Clark, Greg Foster, Amy Hest e r, Mimi Scott , Jen 
April 12 at Optimist Club, FW 12 p . m. - 2 p.m.: 
Barker, Erin Louden, Keith Thompson, Alicia Willis, Todd Burkhardt, Chris 


